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March Technical Talk 
Join us on March 19th as we share about some recent updates on our 

municipal F280 enforcement and Designer Registry projects. We would love to 

have our members engaged as we work to increase municipal HVAC design 

requirements. More information and the link to register here: https:// 

events.teams.microsoft.com/event/071f5fcf-c9b5-4fa3- 

b2da-70d16797863c@86243c6d-7620-4481-aa01-72d2bf5848f7 

 
HVAC Designer Registry 
A few months ago, we announced our HVAC Designer Registry Project with 

support from NRCan. We have officially launched the webpage on our website and 

want to encourage all HVAC Designers to apply. This registry will be promoted 

nationally as part of the project and we hope to demonstrate capacity for 

increased requirement of HVAC design. The application form can be found here: 

HVACDC-DesignerApplication.pdf 

If you have any questions please email admin@hvacdc.ca 
 

HRAI OBC Updater Course 

The new Ontario Building Code (OBC) 2024 encompasses significant changes, as 

the code was harmonized with the 2020 National Building Code (NBC) 2020. If 

you currently hold HRAI certification for Residential Ventilation using Section 

9.32 of the Ontario Building Code, you need to complete an updater training 

course to ensure you understand the specific regulatory changes and ensure 

your designs and projects remain compliant with Ontario’s updated building 

standards. This course includes four modules that explain everything you need to 

know. Upon completion of Module 4, you can proceed to writing the final exam to 

demonstrate your understanding and mastery of the updated Ontario Building 

Code and retain your HRAI certification, which will be valid until December 31, 

2031. A new worksheet is available on the HRAI website that reflects the 

requirements of OBC 2024 and you can click here to download it. 

LEEP Heat Pump Workshops 

The LEEP team will be holding two upcoming heat pump workshops that would be 

interesting to builders, designers, and building officials. Locations and more 

details at the links below. 

Red Deer, March 20, 2025 

https://calendar.enbix.ca/leep-air-source-heat-pump-training-red-deer Edmonton, 

April 28, 2025 

https://calendar.enbix.ca/air-source-heat-pump-training-edmonton  

Membership 
We would like to extend a warm welcome to our new building official members 

as well as our new Designer Member: Natalie McGregor. 

As we continue to grow our organization, we would love for you to refer others 

in the industry to join us! You can share this link with them: https:// 

hvacdc.ca/designermembership/ or have them contact info@hvacdc.ca and we 

would be happy to help! 

 

Upcoming Events 
March Technical Talk - March 19th at 2 pm 
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